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Dear Members of the Nagle Community,

We welcome everyone back to the school, and in particular, we welcome new
students and new and returning staff members. We welcome Mrs Di Mauro, Ms
Boulos and Ms Bechara. Mrs Di Mauro joins the English team, Ms Bechara joins
the HSIE team and Ms Boulos joins the PDHPE team. We welcome back Mrs
Anderson who returns from maternity leave. Mrs Vasarelli has taken on the
Careers’ Advisor’s role whilst Mrs Etherington is on maternity leave.

The refurbishment of the Ballygriffin block has been completed and the new
learning spaces are contemporary and highly functional. We are delighted with
the flexible and comfortable furniture and the state of the art technology in these
rooms. We thank the Catholic Education Office of the Diocese of Parramatta for
undertaking the refurbishment. Year 7 will hold the majority of their lessons in
the block. The new Office area is in the final stages of completion and will provide
a more welcoming space for staff, students and visitors to our College.

Our European Study Tour participants have returned safe and well from their trip
to Europe and have attested to the benefits of this opportunity. Our World Youth
Day 2016 pilgrims have been preparing for the pilgrimage.

Last Tuesday 26th April, we celebrated the memorial day for the foundress of the
Presentation Sisters, Nano Nagle. We celebrated the Eucharist and Father Peter
Confeggi spoke to us of the enduring qualities and legacy of Nano. Voted Irish
Woman of the Millennium, Nano Nagle was one of the most influential women in
the history of Ireland. However, her influence, through the Presentation Sisters,
has become global. Throughout her life, Nano faced many setbacks and
experienced significant personal tragedies; however, her courage and persistence
supported her in her work with the most needy in the society of her time. Nano
Nagle believed that education was a means of liberation for the oppressed and
vulnerable.
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Our school motto, In Deed Not Word, captures Nano’s commitment to action. We believe our school values of Faith,
Learning, Courage, Action and Welcome encapsulate Nano Nagle’s legacy. It is our responsibility, as Presentation
People, to continue her work to serve and contribute to our world.

As our school song says,
Nano Nagle saw the need among the poor
Determined and strong,
she never lost hope.
And the Presentation Sisters
pass the challenge onto us;
to be the light of love to all we meet

Let us pray that each of us is able to be the light of love to all whom we meet.

God Bless,
Delma Horan
Mrs Di Mauro’s English class working in one of our spaces is the Ballygriffin Block.
58A Orwell Street 2 Email: nagle@parra.catholic.edu.au

Blacktown, NSW 2148 Ph: (02) 8887 4501



Educating girls in the tradition of the Presentation Sisters since 1965.

From the Assistant Principal
A new term, a new start

The beauty of a new term is that you can reset your goals and directions. The girls in Years 7 - 10 had the opportunity
to receive some feedback in the last week of term at the Parent / Teacher / Student Interviews. The girls who had
made a good start to learning this year need to continue with their positive attitude and effort. Those girls who
received feedback that focused on their challenges to learning need to take ownership of the feedback and work with
their teachers to maximise their learning.

Feedback

This year the college conducted the Years 7 - 10 Parent / Teacher / Student Interviews in Term One. The reason for this
is that the college has adopted a formative approach to assessment and learning. Formative assessment involves
students receiving feedback during the learning process to ensure they understand the content and concepts before
moving on. By having the interviews in Term 1 the girls received feedback to direct them in their learning before tasks
are due and reports are written. It is of little use to get feedback after the semester has concluded.

All parents and carers will be receiving a feedback form to complete and submit to inform the college of their opinions
and thoughts about the interviews held in Term One. | would encourage all parents and carers to complete the survey
form.

Attendance and Punctuality

The college expects all girls to be at school every day, except, of course if they are too ill to attend or due to
circumstances beyond their control. One day’s absence can impact on future learning. Please do not allow your
daughter to stay home for any other reasons. Punctuality is also another issue for some girls. Missing out on
homeroom means the girls are not part of that supportive community and it is a poor habit to get into especially
when considering future employment and commitments. There are consequences for repeated lateness to school.

Mr Michael Hall
Assistant Principal

From the Leader of Teaching and Learning

Making effective study notes

Many students wait until just before tests or examinations to consider their study notes and then there is no time to
use them properly and no time to practise the skills required in the subject. If you know you will have tests later in the
year, then the smart thing to do is to keep your study notes up to date and to add to them progressively.

By regularly making study notes you will be reviewing the work that you have covered in class and you should be able
to identify more easily where there are gaps in your understanding. This will give you the opportunity to seek
clarification from your teacher and to complete practice exercises or essays. The obvious benefit from this approach is
that you will go into exams with more confidence as you will know that you are thoroughly prepared.

You can learn more about making great study notes in the SUMMARISING unit of www.studyskillshandbook.com.au
by logging in with these details:

Username: fornaglecollegeonly
Password: 54results
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Top 5 tips to improve your notes:

1. POINTS: Avoid long sentences and focus on key points.

2. TABLES: Use tables wherever you can to create structure.

3.  KEYWORDS: Pull out keys words (as shown in this list).

4. HIGHLIGHT: Make sure the key content stands out (but don’t go crazy with colour).

5. FEEDBACK: Show your notes to teachers, parents and friends so they can suggest ways to improve them.
NAPLAN Tests

The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) will be completed by students in Years 7 and 9
next week from Tuesday to Thursday. Friday is designated as a ‘catch-up’ day for students who missed a test or were
absent on a test day. The girls will complete tests in Language Conventions (Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar),
Writing, Reading and Numeracy.

Students are required to bring the following equipment to the tests: pencils, pencil sharpener, eraser and, for the
numeracy calculator-allowed test, a calculator. In addition, students should bring a book to read in case they finish the
tests before the specified completion time.

As the girls will not be permitted to bring mobile phones or other electronic devices into the rooms where tests will be
held, please discuss this requirement with your daughter prior to the first day of testing.

Stage 5 Mathematics Parent Forum

On Wednesday 11th May a forum for parents of students in Years 9 and 10 will be held at the college. Commencing at
6.30 p.m. the forum will give parents an insight into the work being done by students in the three Stage 5
Mathematics courses and the implications for students’ choices when studying mathematics in Years 11 and 12.

Staff will demonstrate the types of learning that your daughters complete in class and parents will be invited to
participate in some hands-on activities.

Japanese Exchange Students
A small group of students from Tokyo Junshin High School, a girls’ school in Japan, will visit Nagle College again this
year. The visit will take place from 21st July to 4th August.

The girls will spend two weeks in Australia and hope to develop their skills in understanding spoken English and to
gain experience talking to English speakers. For these two weeks the girls become part of an Australian family —
following the same daily routine, eating the same food, helping around the house and joining in family conversations.
The girls do not need any special arrangements when they stay with Australian host families. All that is required is for
the girls to have their own bed. The organisers, the Australian Institute of International Understanding, pay a small
allowance to assist with costs incurred while the girls visit.

If your family would be interested in hosting one of our Japanese visitors, please contact me or Miss Rowan for further

information.

Ms Dympna Reavey
Leader of Teaching and Learning
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From the REC

We have all definitely hit the ground running in Term 2. On April the 26th the College celebrated Nano Nagle
Day. This is the anniversary of Nano’s death and an important part of our Presentation tradition. The day
was marked with a celebration of the Eucharist in which the assembled community took time to pray and
reflect on the life and example of Nano Nagle.

On Friday the 6th of May, Stage 4 students will hold a Mother’s Day liturgy that will acknowledge and thank
all Mothers, Grandmothers and Carers who give so much to the support of their children. This promises to
be a great event and | am looking forward to celebrating it with this special group within our community.

As a College community we have re-pledged our commitment to the Presentation Sisters working in Papua
New Guinea (PNG). We are looking forward to meeting Sr Elizabeth, a Presentation Sister from PNG, who
will be speaking with our students on the 18th of May. | have included below a short article which will
appear on the Presentation Society website. It offers a valuable insight into the work of the Presentation
Sisters in PNG.

As always if you have any questions please contact the College on 88874501.

Kind regards,

Mr Andrew Wilson
Religious Co-ordinator

Adventures of three intrepid former Missionaries in Papua New Guinea!

Against all odds, but with great determination, Srs Carmel Boyle, Monica Shelverton and Breda Ryan, who years ago
lived and worked in Ningil, took the opportunity to travel to Ningil when in Papua New Guinea for the celebrations of
Fifty Years Foundation of the Mission. Since the convent was destroyed by fire last year (so nowhere to stay) and with
the deterioration of safe travel these Sisters were given little hope of returning to their beloved Ningil.

When the Aitape Celebrations ended, Breda, who had been responsible for the building of the Ningil clinic, Carmel
and Monica, who had been responsible for building the Ningil Women'’s centre, discovered a truck was going to Ningil
via Wewak. Gideon, the owner of the truck, warned it would be a very rough trip but that did not deter these intrepid
former Missionaries.

The group set off from Aitape at about 4.20 am and arrived at Wewak at midday. There were supplies to be bought

and packed into whatever space was available and they set off again about 3pm. Three and a half hours from Ningil

they experienced car trouble. Machinery was pulled apart and seemingly repaired but the ball bearings were broken
and there were no replacements. Various vehicles stopped to help but could do nothing.

Sr Carmel tells the story......
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